DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 9th October 2012 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllrs. Coates-Smith (Chairman), Alexander, Butler, Hare, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeves, Smith, and 2 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.
10.01
APOLOGIES.  Apologies were received from Cllr Reeve and the Clerk Mrs Reeve. 
10.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
10.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, the minutes were duly passed and signed. 


2. SCDC have approved adoption of telephone box, cost being investigated. Low Rd hedge has been cut back.
10.04
PLANNING

1. 6 Fox Cottage pre planning consultation – Majority of Cllrs approved.

2. Chairman reported he had responded to Mr & Mrs Bloomfields letter.

10.05
FINANCE 

1.Draft Budget circulated for consideration at next meeting.

2. Financial Risk Assessment approved with no change.

3. Register of Assets approved with addition of Freddy Fleggs Seat at £300. 
10.06
PARISH PLAN UPDATE


Chairman has written to all residents of the station area asking for representation on the ctte and has had no response. Mr Keleel, Darsham Nursery would like to be kept updated. Chairman & Mr Venmore-Rowlands have attended a meeting with Greater Anglia Rail re car park. He has also written to all organisations in the parish requesting views. 

10.07
PROGRESS REPORTS

Cllr Leighton gave update on budget savings.

Cllr Slater gave an explanation on the current planning situation and the weakness of the Localism Bill.

Cllr Reeves stated the Village Hall Ctte is to meet with Mr Lee-Phipps.
Cllr Hare gave an update on Sizewell consultations.

Cllr Smith stated allotment rents are being collected with one allotment still free. Gave details of ban on reuse of jam jars for selling jam Chairman to write to MP. 
10.08
CORRESPONDENCE. 

1. None discussed. 
10.09
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Coffee morning on 10th Nov 2012 by Parish council is in aid of EACH.
Chairman attending SCDC Budget Review meeting on 12th Nov 2012.

Police Commissioner elections on 15th November 2012.

Library Van has changed from 2 to 4 weekly intervals.

10.10
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 13th November 2012 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 8.59pm.
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